
June 2018 Newsletter CSC (805) 995-3543 

Cayucos Senior Center (CSC) and Thrift Shop 
200 South Ocean Avenue, Cayucos, CA 93430 - cayucosseniors.org 

Open Mondays through Saturdays 10am to 4pm 

From the Desk of 
President Adrian Hurtado 

June is here already.  It seems like every time I write 
one of these articles, another month has passed.  Oh, 
that’s right.  It has. 

The May luncheon found us enjoying the very tasty beef 
enchiladas made by Darlene Kaberline, and the chicken 
enchiladas made by Pat Moon.  Coupled with Ken 
Kaberline’s Spanish rice, all made for a great lunch. 

The Mystery Brothers provided great entertainment.  
Jim Conroy played guitar and sang some great songs 
with his gravelly voice, and Bruce Beck mesmerized us 
with his finger play on the keyboard.  This month the 
Crustacea Jazz Band will be here to entertain us with 
banjo and washboard tunes. 

Dave Dabritz’ name was drawn for the $275 attendance 
prize, and was there early on, but left before the draw.  
Unfortunately, our rules specify, Must Be Present To 
Win.  The June prize will be $300.  Marshall Moens won 
the 50/50 prize of $83.  Congratulations Marshall. 

The Past Presidents’ and Volunteers’ prime rib luncheon 
was held on May 24 at 12:00 in the tent.  The seniors 
receiving recognition awards were announced and 
presented with a plaque.  Their names will be shared at 
the June luncheon. 

I scanned a variety of websites, but could not find 
anything happening in Cayucos in June except the 
return of the Friday morning Farmers’ Market at the 
corner of Ocean Ave and D Street.  That is a good thing. 

Before the July newsletter and luncheon, we will 
celebrate America’s 242nd anniversary of independence 
on July 4.  I would like to  wish you Happy Independence 
Day in advance.  Don’t forget the parade and fireworks. 

Have a great month and see you June 13 in the Vets 
tent at 12:00 noon. 

  Adrian 

A Message from Your Vice-President 
Jerry Dobyns 

Here we are in June.  Half the year is upon us this 
month.  It is time for the end of the school year.  Time 
for traveling and doing special things in this beautiful 
area.  Our little town will be busy through the summer. 

I want to thank Pat Moon and Darlene Kaberline for the 
great enchiladas served at last month’s  potluck.  They 
were delicious as was the rice prepared by Ken 
Kaberline.  Great job by all the kitchen staff and the 
servers.  Also to Karen Rivas for bartending. 

We had Jim Conroy and Bruce Beck for our 
entertainment for last month’s potluck.  Jim and Bruce 
are great to listen to and Bruce is so good on the 
keyboard.  I will try to get them back before the end of 
the year.  Crustacea Jazz Band will perform for us this 
month.  They will do the New Orleans umbrella dance, I 
am sure. 

Marshall Moens Marshall won $83 in the 50/50 
drawing.  Congratulations Marshall.  Dave Dabritz’s 
name was drawn for the attendance drawing of $275.  
Dave was present for most of the potluck but left before 
the drawing.  Sorry Dave, you have to be present to win. 

Everyone have a great June and I will see you at the 
next potluck on Wednesday, June 13th. 

   Jerry 

Last Table - Table 4 (Ann Fitzgerald, Brad Bates, 
Suzanne King, Maggie Carlson, Marshal & Deborah 
Moens, Deborah Way, and Sherry Shepard) - first to 
be served June. 

June Potluck 
We will be cooking pork loin and sweet potato 
casserole. 

  



June Birthdays 
 6  Nellie Connors 

 7  Frank Hlavaty 

 8  Mary Perry 

 9  David Dabritz 

 10  Kathy Oliver 

 11  Sandy Alverson 

 15  Wanda Whitson 

 17  Melody Alcala,   Zona Riggle 

 18  Connie Cox 

 24 Virginia Halk 

 26  Bill Mangan 

Joyan's Sunshine Report 
Joyan sent a sympathy card to the family of Wanda 
Bybee. 

Membership Report 
Margaret Bretz reports that we have four new 
members—Volkmar and Rosa Metzler, Bruce Beck, 
and Breck Smith.  Welcome and hope to see you at 
our monthly luncheon on June 13th. 

Cookbooks for Purchase 
Features a 150 easy to prepare recipes from local 
Cayucans.  You may pick up a copy of the cookbook 
at the Senior Center located at  200 South Ocean 
Avenue for $10.00.  Great addition to your cooking 
library or a nice gift for a friend or relative. 

Think 1-805 
Beginning June 2, with the 805/820 area code 
overlay, customers must dial "1" plus the three 
digit area code for all calls from telephone 
numbers with the 805 and 820 area codes. 

Take time soon to re-program local phone numbers 
you already have in the contact lists on your cell 
phones as well as land lines. 

A Little Humor 
After graduating from high school, David went away to 
university.  His first letter home reads: 

Dear Father, 

     Univer$ity is great.  I am making lot$ of friend$ and 
$tudying very hard.  With all my $tuff, I $imply cannot 
think of anything I need, $o if you would like, you may 
ju$t $end me a card, a$ I would love to hear from you. 

Love, 

Your $on 

After receiving his son’s letter, the father immediately 
replied by writing back to his son. 

Dear David, 

     I kNOw that astroNOmy, ecoNOmics, and 
oceaNOography are eNOough to keep a student busy.  
Do NOt forget that the pursuit of kNOowledge is a 
NOoble task, and you can never study eNOough. 

Love, 

Your father 

Monthly Senior Luncheons 
• Second Weds of every month in the Vet’s Hall Tent 
• Social Time 11:30–Noon, Lunch is served at Noon 

ALL members are invited.  Main course is provided by 
the Senior Luncheon Committee.  All other members 
attending are asked to bring either a side dish or dessert 
to serve approximately 6-8 people.  No need to bring 
serving utensils.  Each attending member is asked to 
donate a $1.00 in the basket on the table. Please bring 
your own table setting (plate and utensils).  Wine, soft 
drinks and water are available – donations please. 

Entertainment– great music from gifted local talent 

Attendance Drawing – each month we draw a members 
name from a container and IF PRESENT they win a 
monetary prize. If drawn member is not in attendance 
that person’s name is put back into container and next 
month $25.00 is added until there is a winner. Each 
members name is in the container  

50/50 Drawing – Tickets may be purchased at the door 
for our 50/50 drawing – Always an exciting moment to 
again have the chance to win money. 

Door Prizes – Each member receives a ticket for a door 
prize.  Tickets are drawn after the entertainment. 
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May 2018 Cayucos Senior Luncheon 

May Birthdays –  Jerry Dobyns, Mike Cavataio, Dick Moon, Darlene Kaberline 
and  Nancy Martinaitis 

Carl Debritz, son of Evelyn and David Debritz, visiting 
from Whittier, CA 

Robert & Debbie Martinez, Adrian’s brother 
and sister-in-law, guests at the Past Presidents 

and Volunteers Luncheon 

Mike Cavataio celebrates 
95th Birthday 

Volkmar & Rosa Metzler guests of Ann Fitzgerald 
- and new members 

Doreen & Mike Cavataio with friend and neighbor, Mary Hunt  



Delicious Mexican Feast – Chicken Enchiladas (Pat Moon), Beef 
Enchiladas (Darlene Kaberline) and Spanish Rice (Ken Kaberline) 

Breck Smith receives Service Award 

Bruce Beck and Jim Conroy, The  Mystery Brothers, give a 
great performance 

Marshall Moens wins 50-50 drawing for $83 

John Edell receives Service Award 

Recognition of Service Awards presented 
at Past Presidents & Volunteers Luncheon 

Joyan Svancara receives Service Award 



Support our Local Businesses 
The following local businesses support our Cayucos Senior Club through their paid advertising in our monthly 
newsletter.  Please consider their products and services should the need arise. 

1. Family Vision Care Glenn S. Parnes, O.D. (805) 995-2777 
2. Financial Advisor Scott McManus (805) 995-2110 
3. Mobile Notary Gregg Edwards (805) 538-0324 
4. Real Estate Dale Kaiser (805) 995-2900 
5. Real Estate Sherry Sim (805) 234-4315 
6. Massage Therapy Bodywork (805) 995-0722 
7. Plumbing Plumb Cheap, Tim Kennedy (805) 434-3615 
8. Pharmacy & Gifts Cayucos Pharmacy & Gifts (805) 995-3538 
9. Income Tax, Payroll &Bookkeeping Cayucos Tax Service (805) 995-5049 

10. Dentistry Terry F. Moore, D.D.S. (805) 995-3123 
11. Vacation rentals, full time rentals, Beachside Rentals, Toni LeGras (805) 995-3680 

Property Management 
 

 

 

 
   

                               
   



   

 

 

 
   

 

 

 
   

   

 

 

 
   

 

  
 
Note that Tim Kennedy from Plumb Cheap and a really 
great plumbing contractor, is offering 10% off to club 
members! 
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CAYUCOS HISTORY 

PART 7 

The bell atop the main warehouse was rung as often as once every four days to signal the arrival of passenger 
and freight service by coastal steamships.  The day prior to the expected arrival of ships became known as 
Butter Day, when as many as 125 teams of horses were driven to the landing with cargo to be shipped.  
Between eight and ten tons of butter were shipped each time along with other outgoing products.  About sixty 
percent of these shipments went to Los Angeles at this time, while the rest went to San Francisco. 

On January 8, 1879, the post office was moved there from the community of Old Creek to the south.  The 
name of the post office was misspelled “Cayucas”, and the error was not corrected until 1883. 

Cayucos had two big days per week when steamships came to port.  The ships would deliver household items 
for retail in local merchant stores and load up on cheese and butter supplied by the local dairies.  Livestock 
also may have been shipped out of the Cayucos pier. 

Since Cayucos was a growing community with an expanding student population by 1890, the town built its 
second school, on E Street in the middle of the second block east of Ocean Avenue.  The school had three 
rooms serving three instructional components into which it was divided:  grades 1 through 4, grades 5 through 
8, and a library. 
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